

Gnosall St Lawrence C.E. Primary Academy Newsletter

Week ending: 08/10/2021

Issue No:

Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you to the PSFA for organising today's mufti day. It was so interesting finding out all about their hobbies, interests and how excited they were to show us who they are. On top of the children and staff getting to know each other even better, it has also raised funds to support our school. The day raised £244.44.

There's another chance to support the PSFA at next Friday's pre-loved uniform sale.

Congratulations to today's Golden Award winners:

PS—Toby B YRH-Jessica Y1-Kyle YRP-Elin Y1/2—Isabelle Y2—Harriet Y3— Christopher Y3/4—Willow Y4—Bronwyn Y5—Lavla W

Y6-Niamh´ Forest School—Charlie B (Y3)

Miss K Sweet

Dear God.

Thank you for the plentiful food and drinks that we have to enjoy;

May we never take them for granted.

Help us to remember those less fortunate than ourselves and to help them when we can.

Amen

Ventilation

As per our risk assessment, windows in classrooms and corridors are kept open to ensure adequate ventilation. We are heating school as best we can to compensate for this, but you may wish to send your child to school in extra layers now that the weather is getting colder. For example, they may wish to wear an t-shirt/long-sleeved underneath their uniform.

PSFA Pre-loved uniform sale Friday 15th October After school

The PSFA have a wide variety of goodquality pre-loved uniform, all available for a voluntary contribution to their funds.

The same will be held where the KS1 and 2 children exit school at 3:30 pm on Friday 15th October.

We look forward to seeing you there!

If your child forgets their PE or Forest School Kit, they will not participate in the lesson.

Phone calls are not being made due to a high volume of forgotten kits.

PE **Forest School** YR-Friday YR-Wednesday Y1-Wednesday Y1—Tuesday Y1/2—Thursday Y1/2—Friday Y2-Wednesday Y2—Tuesday Y3-Tuesday Y3—Wednesday Y3/4—Tuesday Y3/4—Thursday Y4—Thursday Y4-Wednesday Y5-Monday Y5—Thursday Y6-Monday Y6-Friday

Earrings must be removed for all physical activity.

Updating Our Records

Lately we have had a large amount of old numbers, addresses and work details.

If you have a new number or if a family member has a new number and are on your child's emergency contacts, please inform us as soon as possible with this change so we can amend our records.

If you have moved house or have a new work, please email the school office with the correct information.

Thank you!

PLEASE NAME ALL ITEMS OF YOUR **CHILD'S CLOTHING!**

Winter Uniform

From Tuesday 2nd November, when we return after the half term break, all children in Years 1 to 6 need to wear winter uniform of shirt and tie.

NOTICES

CLUBS THIS WEEK!

Monday am— Gymnastics
Monday pm— Mini Olympians
Tuesday am— Gymnastics
Tuesday pm— Mini Olympians
Tuesday pm—Y3/4 Multi-skills—Miss
Atkinson
Wednesday am— Gymnastics
Wednesday pm— Art
Thursday am—Dance
Friday am—Sports Acrobatics
Friday pm— Football Club

For further information on all these clubs except football and Y3/4 multiskills, please contact Mrs Thomas via the School Office or on 07446 419374. Enquiries regarding football, please contact Mrs Carn.
Enquiries regarding Y3/4 Multi-skills, please contact the school office.



MUSIC LESSONS

Guitar — Wednesday Clarinet & Flute — Tuesday Violin — Wednesday

Term Dates 2020/2021

Autumn Term 2021

Half term: Monday 25 October -

Friday 29 October

INSET Day: Monday 1 November Term starts: Tuesday 2 November Term ends: Friday 17 December

Spring Term 2022

INSET Day: Tuesday 4 January

Term starts: Wednesday 5 January

Half term: Monday 21 February – Friday 25

February

INSET Day: Monday 28th February **Term starts:** Tuesday 1st March

Term ends: Friday 8 April

Next Week:

Tuesday 12th October - YR parent information meeting (more details sent separately)

Friday 15th October—Y3/4 visit to Outback2Basics **Friday 15th October** - Whole School Forum and YR parent open session.

Coming Up:

Monday 18th October 5 pm—KS1 parent workshop Tuesday 19th October - Restart a Heart Day

Thursday 21st October - Harvest Service

Friday 22nd October -

Mufti Day - Be Bright Be Seen

Year 2 Class Assembly

Break Up for Half Term



N BXT W B B K



POINTS









Harvest Collection

We will be working in conjunction with St Lawrence Church and Christian Food Help this harvest-time to help those less fortunate than ourselves.

All donations of dried and tinned foods are gratefully received from Monday 11th October to Wednesday 20th October.

Christian Food Help will collect all donations from school on the afternoon of Thursday 21st October and ensure that they are given to those in need.